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Backlight 08 Photo Festival Draws Record Crowds 
The main exhibitions (13.9–16.11) of the International Backlight 08 Photo Festival had 30 000 visitors in Austria, Finland, Italy and Poland. Comprising a network exhibition, Backlight 08 displayed entities in a variety of galleries.

The Backlight exhibitions in Austria, Italy and Poland drew altogether 4000 visitors.
In Finland, the Backlight 08 exhibitions were arranged in Tampere, Oulu, Valkeakoski and Helsinki. Backlight 08 attracted the largest crowds in the Pirkanmaa region. The exhibitions in galleries TR1 and Vapriikki, Mältinranta Art Centre and Rajatila Gallery as well as the Voipaala Art Center in Valkeakoski were visited by 20 012 people. 
"The growing interest towards high-quality images is significant for photographic art and the Backlight exhibition activities. The number of visitors in the Pirkanmaa region increased by 5000 people over the previous festival three years ago, and the exhibitions in Oulu drew record crowds as well. On the whole, the project was highly successful. National and international cooperation was very good", says Ulrich Haas-Pursiainen, Backlight Project Manager and curator at the Photographic Centre Nykyaika in Tampere.
The exhibitions arranged in Oulu in cooperation with the Oulu City Art Museum were considered highly successful also by Alla Räsänen, director and curator at the Northern Photographic Centre. The exhibitions held at Valve Gallery, Gallery 5 and Rantagalleria had 6000 visitors. The selection criterions for the exhibitions in Oulu included colour and rich colour schemes, which received enthusiastic reception from children and adolescents. 
Even though the main exhibitions are closed, Backlight 08 Photo Festival is not over. Backlight 08 will display a representative selection of all exhibitions in the Lodz Art Center in Poland in May 2009.. The International Festival of Photography in Lodz is the biggest event of photoart in Poland. During the spring and summer, photograph and video works will also be exhibited in various galleries around Europe.

Symposium program continues next spring 

In Finland, the main event was complemented by a diversified Symposium program comprising panel discussions, encounters between artists and the general public, workshops for students and artists, workshop exhibitions and portfolio reviews. The Backlight 08 Symposium had approximately 2300 participants.
The Symposium program continues in 2009. An international research seminar will be organised in the beginning of summer in cooperation by various institutions of higher learning. 
The international photo festival has been organised every third year since 1987 by the Photographic Centre Nykyaika in Tampere in Finland. This year, the other festival organizers included the Northern Photographic Centre (Oulu, Finland), Fluss – Society for the Promotion of Photo- and Media Art (Wolkersdorf, Austria), Lodz Art Center (Lodz, Poland) and Fondazione Studio Marangoni, (Florence, Italy).
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